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  9:30 am Comb Dharma Family/ 

Nirvana Day Svc 
 

General Membership Meeting 
following service 
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8
Crafts 10 am – 1 pm 

 
Temple Board Mtg 

7:30 pm 
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Bay District 

Ministers Assoc. 
Mtg. 10 am 
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  9:30 am Comb Dharma Family/ 

Pet Memorial Svc 
11:00 am BBWA Cabinet 
 

 
 

14
 
 

 

15
Padma Newsletter 

6:30 pm 
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(Family Mem. Svc 

Hondo 
11:00 am) 
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Bazaar Mtg 
7:00 pm 
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20 
  9:30 am Dharma Family Svc 
  
 
 
 
 

21
 

HOLIDAY 
 
 
 

22
  

Crafts 10 am – 1 pm 
 

 
 BCA Minister’s Assoc. Mtg in Visalia → BCA National Council Mtg in Visalia → 

27 
  9:30 am Comb Dharma Family/ 

Shotsuki Hoyo Svc 
 
 

 
 

28
 

BBWA Canned Food 
Drive Ends 

 
NOTE: For temple matters, please contact Rev. Matsumoto at (510) 841-1356, or 
 leave a message on the temple answering machine. 

 Temple web:  www.berkeleysangha.org 
 Temple e-mail:  info@berkeleysangha.org 
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FUTURE DATES TO REMEMBER 
 
 
February 6 - Nirvana Day service 
       General Membership meeting 
 
February 13 - Pet Memorial service 
 
February 23 - Bazaar meeting 
 
February 27 - DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo 
 
March 6 - Dana Day service 
 
March 20 - Spring O-Higan service & potluck 
 
March 27 - DFS & Shotsuki Hoyo 
 
 
 
 
 
 



A Century of Gratitude and Joy 

1911-2011 

The Founding Years, part one 

IN 19
TH

 CENTURY JAPAN the prefectures of Hiroshima, Kumamoto, Yamaguchi and Fukuoka 

were Jōdo Shinshū strongholds. Since a majority of the people who migrated to America were also 

from those areas, it is not surprising that most of the first Issei in America were Shin Buddhists.
1
 

Hawaii first received Japanese laborers in 1868. The influx of Japanese nationals to the mainland 

began in the 1870’s and increased steadily thereafter.
2
  

Almost all were single, young men, whose lives consisted of back-breaking work and a few 

hours of relaxation with friends. One of them, Mr. Nisaburo Hirano, knew that someone was needed 

to minister to their spiritual needs. As a result of his efforts, the Abbot of the Honpa Hongwanji sent 

two priests, Revs. Eryu Honda and Kakuryo Nishijima, to America in 1898. They met some 30 

young men and helped to establish the Bukkyō Seinenkai (Young Men’s Buddhist Association). 

Soon thereafter, 83 members of the YMBA sent a petition to the Hongwanji requesting the 

establishment of a Buddhist center for missionary work in the US. Their heartfelt request stated in 

part, "Our burning desire to hear the Teachings [of the Buddha] is about to explode from every pore 

of our body."
3
  

Thereupon, the Honpa Hongwanji dispatched two missionaries, Dr. Shuye Sonoda and Rev. 

Kakuryo Nishijima to the US. They arrived in San Francisco on Sept. 1, 1899 and soon established 

a “Hongwanji Branch Office” there. This marked the official start of the Hokubei Bukkyōdan (North 

American Buddhist Mission, NABM), which was to evolve into the Buddhist Churches of America. 

Revs. Sonoda and Nishijima also established other YMBA and Fujinkai branches in Sacramento, 

Fresno and Vacaville. Soon, new temples were being built at rapid rate in the areas of greatest 

Japanese concentration, including the Bay Area, Los Angeles, Fresno, Seattle, and central 

California. By the early 1900’s, the NABM headquarters office was formally set up in San 

Francisco. 

In Berkeley, Shin Buddhists had been gathering for religious services and activities under the 

guidance of ministers from the Oakland Buddhist Church since 1908. The year of 1911, however, 

would bring about a major change in their lives. Rev. Ganei Kato, who was visiting the U.S. during 

the 650th Year Memorial for Shinran Shōnin, gave some lectures to the Berkeley group. Inspired, 

73 young people decided to form the Berkeley YMBA, and gathered for the first time on May 10, 

1911 in the Old Fellows Hotel. This event marked the beginning of the Berkeley Buddhist Temple.
4
 

At first meeting in people's homes, the Berkeley YBMA found accommodations in the Chitose 

Hotel at Channing and Ellsworth Streets. Mr. Heihachi Oda was elected the first president of the 

group, and he would go on to serve in that capacity for twenty-five years, until 1935.  

Families began to grow, as did interest and membership in the group's religious activities. In 

1914, the Berkeley Buddhist Fujinkai was formed, and in August 1919, the temple welcomed its 

first resident minister, Rev Keisai Nagai. Soon thereafter, a building at 2121 Channing Way was 

purchased and it was dedicated as the new Hondō of the Berkeley Buddhist Temple on February 13, 

1921. 
5
 

Namu Amida Butsu 

Rev. David Matsumoto 

February 2011 

                                                 
1 Tetsuden Kashima, Buddhism in America: The social organization of an ethnic Buddhist institution (Westport, CN: Greenwood 

Press, 1977), 5-6. 
2 Ibid, 13. 
3 Buddhist Churches of America, Vol. 1, 75 year History, 1899-1974 (Chicago: Buddhist Churches of America, 1974), 46. 
4 Ibid, 237, et seq. 
5 Ibid. See also, Buddhist Churches of America, A Legacy of the First 100 Years (San Francisco: Buddhist Churches of America, 

1998). 



PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE 

 

Hello Padma readers! As our first entry in these hallowed pages, we’d like 
everyone to join us in thanking Scott Takeda for his outstanding work as temple 
president. He did so much more than his job and gave everything that one can 
offer. Thank you also to the Board and Sangha whose continuing endeavors are 
also a major part of having the temple that we have today. Both of us hope, in 
some small way, to do justice to the work you build on every day.  

As all of us at the temple know, 2011 marks our 100th anniversary. Although we 
will have the official celebration in October, we have already completed, or are the 
in process of completing, a number of commemorative projects as a part of this 
event. More importantly, we’d like to take this opportunity to highlight the role of 
the Sangha. This anniversary is not particularly religious in so much as there is 
not, to the best of our knowledge, any inherent significance to the milestone in 
terms of being Buddhist, let alone Jodo Shinshu Buddhist.   

Rather, these temple anniversaries are one of the notable events in which the 
Sangha becomes the focus of the temple.  As Rev. Matsumoto often reminds us, 
events such as these, like our weekly services, are simply another opportunity for 
us to hear the Dharma, and in this case, the Sangha. We often take the Sangha 
for granted, perhaps because it is the “third wheel” in our Buddha, Dharma, 
Sangha triumvirate, but for both of us, it is perhaps the main reason we have the 
opportunity to hear and encounter both the Buddha and the Dharma.   

It is through the Sangha that we chanced upon the opportunity to hear the Dharma 
and in many instances it is because of these human relationships that the “golden 
chain” is burnished and elaborated. Both of us can attest to the important role the 
Berkeley Sangha continues to have in our lives and how it is a central part of our 
relationship to Buddhism. Thus, as we go through this year in particular, we hope 
that all of us, as part of the Berkeley Buddhist Temple, will give thanks to every 
aspect of what a Sangha is and will be.      

 

Resolve to Gassho, 

 

Willie Fernandez and Art Nishimura 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shotsuki Hoyo Service – February 27, 2011, 9:30 AM 

The following persons will be remembered during the Shotsuki Hoyo (monthly 
memorial service) for February. 
 

Toshiyo Adachi 

 

James Asami 

 

Ofui Baba 

 Hanae Doi 

 

Shizuyo Doi 

 

Sakuichi Egawa 

 Amy Melissa Erickson 

 

Nicholas Fernandez 

 

Sugino Fukumori 

 

 
Taro Fukumori 

 

Sadako Hammonds 

 

Sannosuke Hiraoka 

 Chiyeko Hori 

 

Denzo Horiike 

 

Koichi Ichiyasu 

 Takeko Ikeda 

 

Shintaro Imazumi 

 

Shigeichi Iwasaki 

 Michiye Izumi 

 

Saki Jio 

 

Junichi Kami 

 Jiro Kato 

 

Tsuto Kawakami 

 

Matsuji Kikawa 

 Yunosuke Kusayanagi 

 

Chiyoko Matsunaga 

 

Grace Shizuko Matsuoka 

 Mokutaro Morimoto 

 

Emiko Morishita 

 

Taki Morishita 

 Uta Morishita 

 

Yoshitaro Morishita 

 

Edwin Akiyoshi Mutobe 

 Sadao Nakagaki 

 

Harry Y. Nakahara 

 

Kameo Nakamura 

 Kujuro Nishimoto 

 

 

Chise Nitta 

 

Kozo Nitta 

 Kazuo Onitsuka 

 

Tsutano Ouye 

 

Gary Hiroshi Sasaki 

 Steve Sasaki 

 

Mary Hifuno Suto 

 

Hirao Tabuchi 

 Shizue Tabuchi 

 

Kenji Takamoto 

 

Shizutoshi Takeda 

 Tsuneyo Takita 

 

Ichiro Yamasaki 

 

Kasumi Yonekura 

 Yoshio Harry Yoshimura 

 

Nobuko Yoshiura 

 

Yasu Yoshiura 

  
 
Note: If there are any additions, corrections or deletions to the above list, 
please notify the Berkeley Buddhist Temple at 510-841-1356. 

 

COMBINED DHARMA FAMILY SERVICE 
& 

SHOTSUKI MEMORIAL SERVICE 
February 27, 2011 

9:30 am 



On Hate 

by Diane Ames 

 

As they haul away the corpses in Tucson, I think it fair to say that there is a lot of hate out there. Oh, 

the question of whether violent political rhetoric was in any sense responsible for  the shooting of 

nineteen people (six dead, a Congresswoman still in intensive care) has bogged down in 

discussions of what constitutes responsibility, but that is beside my point. I don’t think that anyone 

who watches the news for five minutes could believe  that the assassin was the only hate-filled 

person in Arizona, or in this country. When you turn on the television and a familiar pundit is 

ranting that the founder of Wikileaks should be “illegally murdered,” apparently dismissing legal 

trials and the law itself as effete, when a candidate for Congress invites supporters at a campaign 

rally to shoot a “fully automatic M-16 rifle” to “get on target” to remove his opponent from 

Congress, you wonder what is going on. 

 Hate is based on two things: fear and a sense of injury. And what with unemployment, 

home foreclosures, cuts in wages and hours, crashing 401Ks, and so on, millions of Americans feel 

injured and afraid. Even the rich fear for their wealth as the stock market swoons and popular 

anger grows. In short, we are in crisis, and crisis always involves multiple dangers. 

 For one thing, there is always a temptation to find some scapegoat and focus popular rage 

on that person or group. It makes scary problems seem simple and manageable. If we only get rid 

of the Jews or the Japanese-Americans or undocumented workers or President Obama (at once, by 

proving he was born in Kenya), the Black Death, the Japanese Imperial navy, this rotten economy, 

or all taxes will just sort of vanish. Such reasoning has never solved anything, but it gives people 

an adrenaline rush and creates openings for opportunists of all kinds. 

 So can Buddhism offer any answers? Yes. The Buddha said, “Hatred is never conquered by 

hatred. Hatred is only conquered by love.” 

 So what does this mean in practice? We are not likely to agree on details. But since  we’re 

on a sinking ship on which fights have broken out, and half the crew is afraid they are about to be 

thrown overboard, we clearly must make some effort to restore trust and goodwill. Otherwise we 

will all drown (which shows that the Buddha’s advice is practical after all). And those of us who 

are still economically afloat must do what we can to relieve the distress all around us. If nothing 

else, we can put some canned food in a food barrel. 



 
 
 
 

NIRVANA DAY SERVICE 
February 6, 2011 

9:30 AM 
 

BBT General Membership meeting following service. 
Coffee social following service. 

 

 
 

PET MEMORIAL SERVICE 
February 13, 2011 

9:30 AM 
 

Members are invited to bring photos of deceased pets to place at the onaijin. 

 
 
  

 

Open to All Members 
GENERAL 

MEMBERSHIP 
MEETING 

Sunday, February 6, 2011 
 

Following Dharma School service, there will be a general membership meeting in 
the hondo. You are invited to join the BBT Board Members to discuss the 2011 

 temple budget and other issues facing our temple. 
 

 
 
 
 





Berkeley Buddhist Temple expresses condolences and deep sympathy 
 

To the family of 
 Mr. Nobuo Yoshimura 

February 6, 1920    -    November 11, 2010 
 

and 
 

To the family 
 Mrs. Tazuye Lucille Fujita 

Shaku Ji Kun 
September 13, 1920    -    December 23, 2010 

 
Namu Amida Butsu        Namu Amida Butsu        Namu Amida Butsu 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

************************************************************************ 
The following is a list of special service years. If you have a dear departed relative who 
has passed away in any of the listed years, and would like to make arrangements for a 

memorial service, please contact Rev. Matsumoto at (510) 841-1356. 
************************************************************************ 
 

2011 MEMORIAL SERVICE SCHEDULE 
 

YEAR  SERVICE 
         2010      1st Year 
         2009      3rd  Year 
         2005      7th  Year 
         1999     13th  Year 
         1995     17th  Year 
         1987     25th  Year 
         1979     33rd  Year 
         1962     50th  Year 
         1912   100th  Year 
 



 
 

Taige-kai (体解会) 

Monthly Study Class 
 

We invite you to take part in the Taige-kai, a monthly gathering to learn 

and experience (体解) the Path of the Buddha. 

 

In the Taige-kai we strive to experience the Buddha-dharma with our 

entire selves—with our bodies (quiet sitting and walking nembutsu 

practice), mouths (chanting and constant nembutsu recitation) and minds 

(study and discussion).  

 

Our study sessions focus on the ways in which the Buddhist teachings and 

practice can impact our everyday lives.  

 

********************* 
 

Sunday, February 20, 2011 

following the Dharma Family Service 

The Pre-war Years 
A look at Jōdo Shinshū to America and the  

the Berkeley Buddhist Temple  

in the years leading up to World War II. 

 

All interested persons are welcome to attend. Please invite you friends! We 

hope to see you at the Taige-kai! 

Berkeley Buddhist Temple 

2121 Channing Way 

Berkeley, CA 94704 

(510) 841-1356 
 



Dana Day Service and Luncheon 
Sunday, March 6, 2011 

Guest Speaker: Reverend LaVerne Sasaki 
 

 
 

Commemorating the spirit of community service and giving as exemplified by 

Baroness Takeko Kujo, 1887 – 1928 
 

Sponsored by the Berkeley Buddhist Women’s Association 

Please reserve obentos by February 28, 2011 

 
---------------------------------------------------------Tear------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 

Dana Day Obento Reservation Form 
 

NAME:  __________________________________________ Phone No. _____________________ 

______ Qty. Adult obentos (regular) x    $10 =   $____________ Qty. To Go ____ 

______ Qty. Adult obentos (vegetarian)  x    $10 =   $____________  Qty. To Go ____ 

______ Qty. Child obentos x      $6 =   $____________  Qty. To Go ____ 

      Total Due:  $____________ 

 
Please make check payable to BBWA and mail to: 
 

BBWA 
Attention:  Emi Matsunaga 

2121 Channing Way 
Berkeley CA 94704 



THANK YOU!            THANK YOU!             THANK YOU!    

Wow!  What a turn out!  It was great to see so many people at the January 8th 
temple clean-up.   With the completion of the renovation of the social hall, kitchen 
and library, there was so much more to do, so we greatly appreciated everyone’s 
hard work. 

Kiyoshi and Emiko Katsumoto 
Eugene and Yuki Otake 
Jon and Kyra Kawamoto 
Ron and Carol Tanaka 
Mimi and Lorin Kagehiro 
Gary Oda 
Scott Takeda 
David and Emily Ushijima 
Sara Jotoku 
Rev. Matsumoto 
Kyle and Kevin Honda 

Irene and Russell Wells 
Judy Fujimoto 
Dennis, Kathleen and Laura 

Yee 
Craig and Megan Noble 
Pam Matsuoka 
Craig and Linda Griffin 
Mike Nagamoto  
Patty Fujiwara 
Alan Hirahara 
Kai Wilmsen 

Ron Hiraga 
Rev. Kiyonobu Kuwahara 
Craig and Alex Tagawa 
Mari Mayeda 
Lena Yin 
Judy Kono 
Wes Fukumori 
Emi and Aki Nakao 
Doreen Sakamoto 
Evelyn Glenn 
Madison and Calvin Lew 

 

Emily Moya, Dennis, Cailyn and Peyton Sakurai 
Anna Hamai, Maya Haruyama and Amy Haruyama 
Karen, Vernon and Maya Kato 
Jeff, Robin, Mali and Noel McGuire 

Sky, Mia, Takashi and Millie Nikaidoh 
Naomi, Celeste and Suzanne Furuya 

 
Note:  Some people came but didn’t sign in on the sign up sheet, so we apologize for 
not acknowledging your help. 



Do you know…? 
 

 
 

Beginning this month in the Padma – 
and continuing each month through 
October – an archival photo from the 
Berkeley Buddhist Temple’s rich, 100-
year history will run in preparation for 
the 100th Anniversary Service, 
Luncheon and Program on Oct. 22. The 
service will take place at the temple, 
followed by a luncheon and program at 
the Marriott Hotel in Oakland.  

We begin the archival photos with 
a picture taken in the 1950s but before 
the temple building was constructed in 
1955. This is a photo of some of the 
dorm members who stayed in what are 
now the Dharma School classrooms.  
The dorms flourished with young men 
attending nearby UC Berkeley from the 
1930s up until wartime – and after 
World War II ended, up through the 
early 1960s.   

Temple board member Gary Oda 
believes the person in the back row, 
second from the left, in a short-sleeved 
shirt is Yuji Okano.  

If you recognize any of the other 
men in this photo, please contact the 
Centennial Committee or e-mail Jon 
Kawamoto at info@berkeleysangha.org. 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Mark your calendar…mark your calendar…mark 
your calendar…mark your calendar!!! 

 

THE CENTENNIAL IS 
COMING!!! 

 
Saturday, October 22, 2011 

 
Tentative Schedule: 

Morning Service at BBT 
Picture taking 

Luncheon at the Marriott Hotel in 
Oakland 

Luncheon Program 
 

More information will be announced 
in subsequent months. 

Or call Emiko Katsumoto or Judy Kono at 
510.841.1356 

 

mailto:jonkawamoto@gmail.com


 
CENTENNIAL UPDATE 

 
 

After experiencing a delay of five months, our new kitchen is finally completed!  Postit notes 
temporarily mark the contents of our many drawers and cabinets, and users will enjoy becoming 
“lost” in the expanded space now available.  We now have a state‐of‐the‐art hood system for our 
stove and twice the counter space. A commercial dishwasher was also installed in our efforts to 
become a greener temple.  Many thanks to Craig Griffin for planning and overseeing this huge 
project, and to Keith Roueche of Happy Day Construction for his dedication and patience.  We 
invite all of you to take a look! 
 
Now that our major improvement projects are done, the committee will concentrate on the 
logistical planning for our celebration in October.  Our sincerest thanks to all of you who have 
contributed your time, effort, and your contributions to help make this all possible.  With much 
gratitude… 
   
Gassho, 
Emiko Katsumoto          Judy Kono 
Centennial Co‐chair          Centennial Co‐chair 
         
 

 
THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS (as of 1.14.11) 
 

Alfred and Arline Chinn 
Bill and Judy Fujimoto    In memory of Mel & Kiyono Tominaga 
Norman Hirose 
Mary Iyama 
Ron and Mimi Kagehiro 
Rev. & Mrs.Kiyonobu Kuwahara 
Cary and Denise Lapidus 
Mary and Eric Lindquist 
Leroy and Barbara Morishita 
Aki and Emi Nakao 
Anonymous  In memory of Jiro, Jean, Virginia, Reiji, & Iku Nakaso 
Dennis and Mary Okamura 
Makoto and Amy Oto 
Dennis Sakurai and Emily Moya 
Takuma Tanada 
David and Emily Ushijima 
Opal Wakayama 
Helen Yoshimura 
Roy and Alice Wakida  In memory of Mamoru Iyoro Wakida 
  and Frank and Kimiyo Matsui 
 

mailto:iekatsumoto@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Jakono@aol.com




  
Pledged members November 6, to December 31, 2010 

 
 
The following members have pledged in amounts ranging from $150.00 to $1200.00. Amounts 
are not intended to correspond to the alphabetical listing below.  Pledges sent in after this date, 
may not have yet been processed and any omissions will be published in subsequent issues 
upon advisement.  The temple gratefully acknowledges your generous contributions and thanks 
you for your dana and understanding. 
 
Dorothy Ariyoshi  
Michiko & Ryoichi Anzai  
Willie & Caroline 
Fernandez  
Sady & Amy Hayashida  
Mary Iyama  
Sara Jotoku  

Robert Kaneko & Kathleen 
Jones  
Bob Matsueda & Ranko 
Yamada  
Ted & Asako Mayeda  
Robin & Jeff McGuire  
Emi & Aki Nakao  

James & Jane Nehira  
Dennis & Mary Okamura  
Makiko Shinoda  
Dennis & Alberta Tsuchida  
Ann Yamoto 
Ken Yoshii 

  

Pledged members for 2011 
 

Robert & Carol Akiyama 
Tsuyuko Hooki 
Keiko Kawakami 
Kiyoshi & Emiko Katsumoto 

Minoru & Mishi Nojima 
Hide Oshima 
Emma & Harry Saito 

 
Thank you all for your continued and generous support! 



Please contribute to the 

Berkeley Buddhist Women’s Association 

Dana Day  
Canned Food Drive 

 

January 1 to February 28, 2011 
 

Bring your non-perishable food items to the Temple for pick-up 
 

Food will be donated to the 
Alameda County Community  

Food Bank 
 

Your dana will be greatly appreciated! 
 

 
 
 

AN EASY WAY TO HELP THE WOMEN’S SHELTER 
 

For those of you who travel and spend a lot of time in hotels, please consider 
collecting the various toiletry items that hotels offer. We have an ongoing 
collection at the temple, and these are donated to the local Women’s Shelter.  
We have been told that they come in very handily for the many women who 
seek refuge with this organization. Thank you for your help! 
 
 
 



SANGHA BASKETBALL  
 
Sangha E-Team Thrills! 
The E-Team has started the 2010-2011 season 
strong. Games commenced prior to the Christmas / 
New Year’s holiday and every game has been full 
of excitement. Led by the intrepid and wise Akemi 
Hamai and Louie Mendoza, the team of Charlene, 
Anna, Miya, Matteo, Peyton, Kaito and Mia has 
returned. In addition, three new players have come 
into the fold: Karli, Kyle and Lucas. All of the kids 
have continued to learn the fundamentals of 
basketball including passing, shooting, dribbling 
and, most importantly, sportsmanship. In addition to 
the thrill of playing in front of family and friends, the 
whole team is receiving an opportunity to learn the 
meaning of interdependence and enjoy one 
another’s friendship. With the season only half over, 
there is still a lot more basketball and a lot more 
excitement ahead.  

  
Sangha C-Team Sees Change 
As we know from the Dharma teachings, everything 
is transient. Last year's D-Team graduated to the C-
level for the 2010-2011 season. Our girls are now 
playing opponents with much more experience and 
considerably more height. However, these factors 
have not shaken our team’s determination. With 
each game, the skills of Kylie, Madison, Maddie, 
Noel, Maya, Skye, Megan, Cailyn, Celeste and their 
newest teammate, Sabrina, have grown and the 
team has started to learn how to compete at this 
level. Coach Dennis Sakurai, assisted by Tamiko 
Escalante, has been working hard to keep the team 
on track to keep improving their skills. 
     This season will be challenging for our C girls 
but they are showing great potential for it to become 
successful and fruitful. 
 
 
 

         
 

It’s time to start cleaning out your drawers, closets, cabinets, garages, basements, 
attics, tool sheds, extra bedrooms, campers, studies, kids’ rooms for our 

TEMPLE RUMMAGE SALE 
In August 

Collections will begin in July 
 

SUGGESTED ITEMS FOR DONATION 
Japanese items! 

Knick-Knacks 
Collectibles 

Antiques 
Memorabilia 

Artwork 
Handicrafts 

Musical Instruments 
 

Household Items 
Dishes/cups/flatware 
Kitchen accessories 

Blenders 
Electronic mixers 

Rice cookers 
Radios 

Gardening equipment/tools 
 

Children’s Items 
Toys/Games/books/CDs 

Children’s clothing/costumes 
Baby items/strollers 

High chairs/baby furniture 
Swings/bouncers/DVDs 

 

Accessories 
Hats/ Purses / Bags 

Costume jewelry 
Vintage wear/Belts 

 
Furniture 

Bookcases/lamps 
Chairs/tables 
Dining tables 

Desks/small sofas 
Bed frames / Headboards 
Sports/exercise equipment  

Please, NONE of the Following: 
Adult Clothing, TVs, Computers, Printers, Mattresses, Large Appliances 





 

Arts 
RAkU - World Premiere! 

Composer: Shinji Eshima 
Choreographer: Yuri Possokhov 

War Memorial Opera House 

Performances 
Thu Feb 3, 2011 8:00 pm 
Sat Feb 5, 2011 2:00 pm 
Sat Feb 5, 2011 8:00 pm 
Sun Feb 6, 2011 2:00 pm 
Tue Feb 8, 2011 8:00 pm 
Wed Feb 9, 2011 7:30 pm 
Fri Feb 11, 2011 8:00 pm 

Shinji Eshima, son of BBT members Tak and Kiyo 
Eshima, is currently Associate Principal Bass of the San 
Francisco Ballet and a member of the San Francisco 
Opera orchestras. He is on the faculty at San Francisco 
State University and the San Francisco Conservatory of 
Music. He has also taught at the San Francisco School of 
the Arts, Stanford University and University of California 
at Santa Cruz. 
  

  Yuan Yuan Tan and Tiit Helimets in 
Balanchine's Symphony In C 

Choreography by George Balanchine 
© The George Balanchine Trust 

Photo © Erik Tomasson 








